PUBLIC NOTICE
The U.S. Department of Commerce, Economic Development Administration (EDA) is considering a request for Federal assistance from The Port of Newport to construct a replacement for the Port Dock 5 Pier in Newport, OR.  Pursuant to the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and the National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), EDA is conducting an assessment of the potential of the proposed project to affect the environment and/or historic properties.  Notice is hereby given that the project is proposed to be located in, or may affect, a floodplain and/or wetland as defined by Executive Order (EO) 11988 and/or EO 11990
The project will replace the aging 4,200 square foot pier built on creosote treated pilings with a modern 3,400 square foot pier supported by steel pilings. The project will be located at 334 SW Bay BLVD, Newport, OR.   Project information is available for review at the Port of Newport Administrative Office, 600 SE Bay BLVD, Newport OR, or at the Port of Newport’s web page www.portofnewport.com 
If you have any information regarding potential impacts to historic properties or environmental resources including wetlands or floodplains associated with this proposed project please provide it in writing to:
	Regional Environmental Officer
	Department of Commerce
	Economic Development Administration
	915 Second Avenue, Room 1890
	Seattle, WA 98174
	rdefato@eda.gov


Comments received in the EDA Regional Office by 5:00 pm eastern on August 26th, 2019 will be considered.  A copy of the NEPA/NHPA decisional document will be available upon request at the above EDA Regional Office.
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